

St. Dennis Parish Council

Chairperson – Julia Clarke Parish Clerk/RFO – Lynn Clarke Tel: 01726 821700

Email: clerk@stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk

Website: https://stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk/ Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:30am - 12:30pm

Newsletter

July 2021

Cemetery

The Council has noted recent social media posts regarding items being removed from graves. The Parish Council is responsible for contacting the relevant owner and would be responsible for discussing the removal of items from the graves. The Parish does discourage the use of plastic grave items to promote sustainable memorials.

Any issues regarding the Cemetery should be reported to the Parish Council. There are CCTV cameras operating within the grounds, so if an issue is reported we can review.

Playing Field

Parts of the Playing Field will be closed to the public to permit the installation of a CCTV, and the associated groundwork. It is anticipated that all the work will be completed by end of July 2021.

Parking Issues

There have been some recent parking issues noted around the Parish.

- If a vehicle is causing an obstruction but not on double yellow lines, then please report to the Police using the non-emergency number.
- If the vehicle is parked on double yellow lines, then this should be reported to the Parking Enforcement Team at Cornwall Council.

Millenium Boards

The Millennium Boards located around the Parish are currently being updated. The Parish Council is collating pictures of the buildings featured on the boards.

Parish Public Footpaths

The Parish Council are currently undertaking their routine maintenance around the Parish footpaths. If you notice any problems, please report to the Parish Council office and we will rectify any issue as speedily as possible.

If you come across any overgrown hedges, then you can either report this to Cornwall Council or the Parish Council who will pass on the relevant issue.

Parish Youth Council

The Parish Council is still looking into a St. Dennis Youth Council to work alongside the existing Parish Councillors. If any young person would like the chance to represent their views on Council facilities, address their concerns - then please contact the Parish Council office.